Minutes of Soc-It Group Annual General Meeting

A G E N D A

Present:
Jackie Gordon (Minutes)    Leah Harrison    
Tracey Moonie



Laura Pyper


Sandra Thomson
Vicky Fairley



Mr McDermott (Chair)
Mrs Loosemore
Lynn MacMillan

Apologies:
Irene Gilmour

Michelle Wilkins
Lisa MacMillan
1.
Current Bank Account - £523.45

2.
Members Resignation – Mr McDermott advised the Group that resignations had been received from Lynne Cotterell as Chairperson and Lynn MacMillan as Treasurer.

3.
Future of Group/Election of New Committee – A lengthy discussion took place as to the future of the Group and how to move forward.  It was agreed by all at the meeting for the need for the Group to continue.  It was suggested that with the vacant positions it might be time to re-look at the make-up of the Group.  As in previous years it was suggested that the Chairperson could be rotated at meetings but Treasurer and Secretary posts needed to be filled.  Jackie was happy to continue as Secretary and no objections were made.
With regard to Treasurer as no-one was prepared to take on the position Mr McDermott made a suggestion that Mrs Bennie could be involved in Soc-It on a joint basis if another member of Soc-It would be in agreement to do the day to day running whilst Mrs Bennie kept track of the books.  No objections were made to this.  Mr McDermott to speak to Mrs Bennie to see if she would be in agreement.  
Leah will have a think about being joint Treasurer and advise at next meeting.
With regard to signatories for Bank Account these need to be changed to reflect new Committee. Jackie and Leah agreed to be signatories along with Mrs Bennie.

4.
Forthcoming Swimming Gala – A request has been received for Soc-It to fund swimming caps and t-shirts for 3 girls who have been chosen to represent the school at a Swimming Gala.  No objections were made and money will be made available when items are sourced.
5.
Forthcoming Events
Halloween – Mr McDermott advised that he had provisionally booked a Disco for Wednesday 30th October (6-8pm).  Payment for this will be met by the school, however it was suggested that Soc-It may wish to help out with refreshments. Further details to be discussed at next meeting.

Xmas Fayre – Date agreed 4th December 6-8pm.  The Group agreed that the usual cake, tombola, card stalls will be run by Soc-It.  At next meeting further details or ideas can be discussed when class teachers know what they will be doing.  Mr McDermott suggested P7 running Santo Grotto again, which the Group felt was a success last year.
A request for some background Christmas music was also noted as it was felt a lack of atmosphere at last year’s event.
Race Night – it was felt that due to time constraints it would not be possible to arrange a Race Night this year due to the Xmas Fayre and the need to be asking parents to donate towards tombola stalls.
It was suggested that end of February might be a better time.  To be discussed at future meetings.

Nativity – this will be 9th + 10th December.  School to advise nearer the time if they require anything from Soc-It.

Panto – Mr McDermott confirmed that the school will be attending the Panto at the Regal Theatre on 11th December.

6.
Any Other Business 

Mr McDermott will arrange for the minutes to be uploaded onto the School Blog.

7.
Date of Next Meeting – 11th October at 9am
Mr McDermott and Mrs Loosemoore left the meeting.  
As Lynn MacMillan had arrived later and had the Accounts with her, the Group continued the meeting for a catch-up.
After lengthy discussions it was agreed that due to the recent increase in funds being used for purchasing flower/gifts that this can no longer continue.  Future spending should be considered and agreed on by the Group and should be to the benefit of the pupils.
During further discussions Lynn decided to remain as Treasurer.  She will go to the Bank and get the necessary paperwork for changing signatories   Lynn, Tracey and Leah agreed to be signatories.  It was also discussed that a previous float of £100 needs to be put back into the Bank Account as this is not good practice.
A letter was received from River Kids concerning their Annual Toy Appeal but it was felt by the Group that this should be dealt with by the school.  Jackie will give it into Mrs Bennie.
UPDATE 19th September

Changes have been made to the set-up of the Xmas Fayre.  Mr McDermott advised that the pupils will no longer being doing their Enterprise at Xmas Fayre that it will be delayed till the Spring term. Needs to be discussed at next meeting as Soc-It do not normally run a full event at Xmas as it is usually run along with class stalls.  

